
UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
REGION 8 

Ref: SENF-W-NP 

CERTIFI E!) MAIL 
RETURN RECEI PT REQUESTE!) 

Brad Benson 
Royal Flush Septic Service Inc. 
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Re: Findings ofYiolat ion and Order for Compl iance 
under Section 309 of the Clean Water Act 
Royal Flush Septic Service Inc. 
Docket No. CW A-OS-20 I 0-00 II 

This iellcr is to inform you of the Uni ted States Environmental Protection Agency's (EPA's) decision to 
close the above-referenced Findings of Vio lation and Order for Compliance (Order) issued to Royal 
Flush Septic Service Inc. on April 21, 20 I O. The EPA has determined that Royal Flush has complied 
with the requirements of the Order and therefore is closing the Order at this time. 

Please be aware that Royal Flush is st ill required to comply with the Clean Water Act (Act) and its 
implementing regulations, speci ficall y the sewage sludge disposal regu lations promulgated pursuant to 
section 405 of the Act, 33 U.S.C. § 1345, and found at 40 C.F.R. Part 305. Future noncompliance may 
result in addit ional enforcement action(s) which could include penalties of lip to $37,500 per day per 
violation. 

If you have any questions regarding this letter or compliance with the Act, the most knowledgeable 
person on my staff is Natasha Davis. Technical Enforcement Program, who can be reached at 
(303) 312-6225 or 1-800-227-89 17 extension 6225. Thank you for your cooperation in resolving this 
matter. 

Sincerely. 

'~ 
Darcy O' Connor, Uni t Chief 
NPDES Enforcement Unit 
Office of Enforcement, Compliance 

and Environmental Justice 


